
 

 

 
Notice of Intended Construction Works on Wolfe & Montcalm Streets 

31 May 2023 

 

Project: Nelson City Council Contract 49252 – Wolfe St Wastewater Renewals 

 

Dear Resident / Occupier, 
 
Where: Wolfe Street and Moncalm Street 
When: 6 June to 11 August 2023 (Montcalm Street will be closed from the 12th of June) 
 
Work is being undertaken to replace the existing wastewater pipe and manholes between Wolfe St and Montcalm St, 
then along the length of Montcalm St.  
 
The work includes open trenching and pipe bursting. Pipe bursting is a ‘trenchless technology’ - where a new pipe is 
installed within an existing pipe. It only requires trenches at either end of the pipe so is less disruptive.  
 
This will be used to lay the new wastewater main pipe and the property laterals (the pipe between the main pipe and 
the property boundary). 
 
Work hours will be between 7:00 am and 5:00 pm Monday to Friday. 
 
To allow the above construction works to happen you will notice the following:  
 

• Traffic Management: 
o Wolfe St will have a priority pass set up where uphill traffic will give way to downhill traffic. This will stay 

up day and night around the work area. 
o Montcalm St will be closed with resident access (a letter has already been delivered to affected 

residents). Pedestrian access will be maintained at all times.  
o Footpath closures. Alternate access will be provided. 
o Any open excavations will have gates around them to keep everyone safe. 

 

• Heavy Machinery: 
o Trucks and excavators will be in use within the designated working zones of the site. These will be 

delineated using cones and gates to keep the public safe. 
 

• Noise & vibration: 
o There will be plant and machinery creating noise and vibration during the works. 
o Noise will be minimised where possible and maintained within construction limits. 

 

We appreciate that the planned construction works may cause an inconvenience to residents. We thank you in advance 
for your patience and co-operation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Project Contacts: 
 

Public Liaison Officer:  
Malcolm Russ, 027 544 1358  
- For any day-to-day questions regarding property 
access etc. 
 

Contract Manager:  
Vaughan Scott, 027 422 9944 
vaughan@donaldsoncivil.co.nz  
- For any project related queries or concerns including 
important after hours matters.

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Safety is our priority. Please notify us if you are concerned about hazards and please keep clear of the work areas. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Vaughan Scott 
Contracts Manager 
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Approximate work area shown in red 


